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PTO Meeting Notes
Wednesday November, 30th2016
Board members in attendance:

Hubert Gordon - Principal

Melissa O’Neill – Co- President
Kristen D’Ambrosio– Co -Treasurer
              


           Alyssa Bernstein – Co-VP Corresponding Secretary and Teacher Liaison
           Maria McHugh – Co-VP Corresponding Secretary

           Carin Kalt – Educational Grants    
           Katie Butler – Co- VP Non-Fundraising
           Gena Russo – Recording Secretary    



General Updates – Principal Gordon
· School talent Show
· Friday December 16th in the auditorium
· Auction 

· Friday March 31st – in need of donation items – gift certificates, services, experiences etc. Please contact auction chairs Flavia Lodato (flaviamoraes13@msn.com) or Gery Tobias (geraldinetobias@hotmail.com) with questions
· Apex Fun Run 

· Spring and Fall Fun Runs generated close to 42K for the school.  We are looking to turn our Media Center into a Maker Space – which promotes critical and creative thinking.  Maker Space programs are currently being held as an after school Brain Buster for grades K-5

· Two Big Overall Goals:

· Focus in on Close Reading (a Common Core central focus). Close Reading is a skill that requires students to notice features and language used by the author so they can think thoughtfully and methodically about the details in the text to figure out why they were used
· Responsive Classroom Environment – Center of this is getting to know our students culturally, socially, emotionally and academically 


Kindergarten Happenings and Updates – Ms. Metcalf, Ms. Cutter, Mrs. DeMasi
· 55 days into the school year and the kids have transitioned well and are making friends and getting acquainted with the Responsive Classroom
· Science is new to K this year – kids visit Mrs. Flannery’s classroom to learn about weather, seasons, animals etc. Kids are loving Science enrichment.
· Reading & Literacy

· Working on fairy tales unit (problems and solutions).  Fairy tales offer a great way to help understand this concept

· Math 

· Spending and sharing

· Reviewing shapes, number combinations, 10 frames, comparisons, Everyday Math (very hands-on)
· Field Trips
· Already visited the Nature Center for Apple Cidering

· December – Will visit the Ferguson Library main branch for a tour

· Computer Lab 

· Big experience for kids working on regular computers and using the mouse

· Visit the lab 2-3x a week

· Recess

· Daily Recess

· In the winter, if you send your child to school with boots, please also pack sneakers to change into, or leave an extra pair in their cubby


2nd Grade Happenings and Updates – Mrs. Weaton and Ms. Schlosser
· Reading
· Working on non-fiction unit – reading, writing, captions, headings, what makes a text non-fiction

· Math 

· Fact strategities, adding and subtracting with multiples of 20

· Language Arts 
· Extension of Reader’s Workshop

· Social Studies
· Working on current events – Thanksgiving, Native Americans

· Science
· Solids, liquids, gases, matter, soils, plants (curriculum supported by field trips to the Stamford Museum and Nature Center)

· Field Trips 
· Bartlett Arboretum – Trip occurred this fall.  Children learned about the life cycle of plants

· Ridgefield Playhouse – will see Charlotte’s Web

· Flat Stanley 

·  Children will put on a show the last Friday in April

· Part of curriculum on writing letters and correspondence

· Computer Programs

· Fast Math – good for 1st and 2nd grades

· Works on addition and subtraction in a flash card type format

· Available on Northeast Home page – link on bottom left 

· Raz Kids

· Dreambox – good for all basic math skills

· Everyday Math – corresponds with what is going on in the classroom.  

· Can see the lessons done that day and reinforces skills through games etc. 

· Access this site through browser (works better with Internet Explorer) and from the Northeast Homepage - link on the bottom left

· Click on your teacher, and child will need the ID and password to view lessons

· It’s important to encourage everyday use of these learning computer programs.  The programs are most effective if you can sit and work with your child at home 


Assessments – Principal Gordon, Mrs. Radonich (Reading Specialist), 

Mrs. Jones (SRBI), Mr. Kolman (Math Specialist)
· Critical and creative thinking is our goal and assessments help us know were kids are academically.  Assessments are also important because they help the school reach our mission and goals.  The below discussed assessments provide administration with valuable data on our students’ academic readiness:
· SMI (Scholastic Math Inventory) – Mr. Kolman 
· Test is used to measure what should be taught next to students and how to move them forward academically

· An adaptive test i.e. if a child gets an answer wrong the program will make the problem easier.  If a child answers the problem right they will move on to a more complex problem
· Over 5,000 math problems – students will never run out of equations

· Test administered to 1st -5th graders in September, January and May

· 60 minute test - some students finish under and some need more time

· Test aligns with common core math skills for each grade level

· Test reads questions in English and Spanish

· Test gives teachers an idea on how to group kids and what to work on in each group
· Goal is for us to improve our math centers and implement math centers with Everyday Math.  We want to be as good at Math as we are at reading and writing

· Dibels – Mrs. Radonich
· 2nd year administering Dibels test

· Grades K-3

· This year added TRC component (Text Reading and Comprehension)

· Administered 3x per year – September, January and May

· 1 on 1 assessment with student and teacher

· September test looks at early reading skills – phonics, blending, comprehension, and assess understanding of text (for grade K)
· Test is a quick and efficient measure of how a child is reading, if they are struggling or need intervention 

· Test is done on the iPad

· Students have 1 minute to read text and the teacher marks reading accuracy  Students are asked to retell what they read in that minute

· TRC replaces the DRA which was completed by paper and pencil

· TRC uses the iPad – child reads a text and is asked to complete questions.  If they answer the questions correctly the program moves the student to the next level.  If they don’t the program offers the student an appropriate leveled question

· Teachers can look at these reading assessments and can start forming reading groups within the classroom

· MClass Report (includes Diebels and TRC results) will be distributed at parent conferences in Mid-December

· MClass Report will show how a child is doing in regards to grade goals

· January and May tests will change based on where the child should be at that point in the year

· RI (Reading Inventory) Assessment – Mrs. Jones 

· Administered to 4th and 5th graders 3x per year – September, January and May

· Shows a student’s independent reading level

· Text and questions that involve critical thinking

· Benefits – real time assessment – no need to wait for a score as it is immediately generated at the close of the test

· 30 minute adaptive test

· Allows administrations to monitor growth throughout the year and learning trends

· Tests allow teachers to recommend specific books for each child’s reading level

· Typically if a child is taking a longer time to complete the test they are doing well as the system keeps challenging them with questions

· Lexile measurement is given at the end of the test – this score helps teachers/administrators select text/books that is appropriate for each student

· Scholastic has books with Lexile scores online so students can find appropriate material

· Objective of all these assessments is to use this data to drive small group learning within the classroom 

· During conference time the computer lab will be open with administrators to guide parents on how to use the online programs – Dreambox, Razkids, etc, and how to view your child’s progress etc.  



Question & Answer
Q: How do teachers teach to the different levels in the classroom?

 A: Teachers have various small groups in the classroom based on specific skills.  For example, with Math, the class has different “math centers” in which one group will work with a teacher on a specific day and the other groups are doing skill level activities and games, or Dreambox on the ipad or math journals.  The next day the groups will rotate.

Q: Are the reading assessments used for the enrichment program?

A: The tests are looked at to see who needs advancement.  However, kids are moved into the enrichment program at all times throughout the year regardless of when the tests are taken.  Enrichment has lots of movement.  
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